[City Letterhead]

Thomas Dunham

The Dunham Group

Portland, Maine 04101

Dear Tom:


It is our understanding that MWB, LLC is working with Maine Medical Center to site a laundry facility in the Greater Portland area. Your firm has requested guidance from us on potential zoning changes in the event a certain site is not currently zoned for use as an industrial laundry.


As you know, the proposed use would be considered only within the Industrial Zoning Districts. To the extent a site met your criteria but was in a different zone, you would have to request a zoning amendment. While technically possible to have a certain site rezoned or redesignated by conditional zone, this is at least a four to six month review process involving the Planning Board making a recommendation to the City Council.  The rezone could not be approved unless the City determines that it is consistent with the comprehensive plan.


Please feel free to contact me should you have further questions.

